Smartcard Update 
From July 2025, all machines using Series 8 smartcards to sign Electronic Prescriptions must have Oberthur middleware installed to the latest version. 
Action Required:
Ensure Oberthur middleware is deployed on all relevant devices as soon as possible. 
Deployment Guidance:
· Oberthur Middleware Technical Services Overview
· Setting Up Smartcard Workstations
Important Notes:
· Series 4, 5, and 6 smartcards are retired and must be replaced with supported versions (S8 and S9 smartcards). Guidance on how to identify old version smartcards can be found here
· Technical issues related to this update should be logged with the National Service Desk, including:
· Subject: OT Middleware Deployment – Prescription Signing
· A brief description of the issue
· Output from the diagnostic tool
Find my smartcard series:
On the back of your smartcard, you will find a number starting with either 04-09 this is your series number. 
Reminder: The CIS1 authentication service will reduce in Service Level Agreement (SLA) from platinum to silver on the 1st October 2025. Further details on CIS1 SLA drop and retirement (CIS1 Authentication Deprecation notice)

Need Help?
Contact your PMR provider to update your software.
Contact the IAM Platforms team at: IAMplatforms@nhs.net
Middleware - NHS England Digital
Details of middleware you'll need to use Care Identity Service.
 
